

Middleton & District Royal Legion Branch

Branch No. BR0570

Charity No. 219279

Dear West Winch & Setchey Parish Council,

With Complements

I write on behalf of the Middleton & District branch of the Royal British Legion to express our most sincere and grateful thanks to the West Winch & Setchey Parish Council for the attendance of Cllr Barry Thrower as your representative at the benefice Remembrance Day Service held this year at St Mary's parish church, Middleton.

Cllr Thrower representation of the West Winch & Setchey community was exemplary. He displayed an infinite sense of duty, dignity, reverence and respect during the service, and also in the placing of a wreath at the war memorial. Cllr Thrower's deportment and demeanour was first class. I and the branch are extremely grateful to the West Winch & Setchey Parish Council and also the Cllr Thrower for his attendance at our annual Remembrance Day service.

Many thanks and kind regards,

David

Parade Marshal